East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 16h July 2012.
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Bob Haskins, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald,  Sean Harrington, Pauline Olivant, Dave Olivant and  Mike Gardner. 

In attendance: No-one in addition

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Hilary Palmer, Roy Denney and Judith Holt

	

	2
	Minute taker: Mike Gardner agreed to take the minutes in the absence of a secretary.


	

	3
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 28th May 2012 – The only change to the minutes was that Judith Holt was down as present and in attendance. This needed correcting.

	

	4
	Website version of minutes – to be published once the costs were removed from section 4d.

	Mike Gardner to inform webmaster

	5a
	EMOA EGM
Unfortunately the EMOA AGM that was held at the NOC Urban event was inquorate, so the formal changes to the constitution were not approved.

These need to be approved in order for the new constitution to be in force for the AGM.

It was agreed to take 2 actions

1) In the meeting Andy Lucas of LOG was contacted an agreed to act as financial advisor of the EMOA accounts this year. This will allow the accounts to be approved for the AGM.

2) The EGM will be held immediately prior to the AGM. In order to comply with the constitution Ernie Williams will send email to committee asking them to approve EGM on August 13th (no response to be taken as agreement). That allows EGM to be called. Then the AGM can be held to the new constitution.


	Viv Macdonald to contact Andy Lucas (LOG) with accounts so can perform IFA role.

Ernie Williams to send email to committee asking them to approve EGM on Aug 13th

 

	5b
	Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer presented the membership figures which show a slight decrease from 2011. Then presented the income from events which showed a fairly static set of figures
The talked through the income and expenditure statement which appeared fairly static.. The balance sheet was also presented and the overall budget shown. At this stage it looks as though there may be a slight surplus for the year of £129.
It was agreed that for the club and regional conference ion October 20th EMOA would fund 1 or 2 attendees. However, many of the committee may go as club reps as well, so will only book places when get final names.

Given that the committee agreed the high level budget proposed by the treasurer the levies and membership fees were discussed. It was agreed to propose to the AGM to keep the EMOA membership fees at:

£3 – Senior

£1 – Junior

£5 – Family

It was agreed that of the levy options proposed that for next year there would be no EMOA event levy for any level D events. For level B and C events the levy would remain the same but that the £25 discount before levy was paid would be removed
	Action: Viv Macdonald to propose changes to AGM

	5c
	Grant Application Article
The proposed statement created by Viv on the approach to grant applications was reviewed and a number of changes proposed – take out the criterion about contribution to EMOA, to what can you contribute to East Midlands (e.g. article in EMEWS, presentation to AGM).
Once update made the criterion should go on the website and an article included in EMEWS

In principle we will provide 1/3 for juniors, others on an individual basis. Everyone allowed 1 claim a year.
It was agreed should allow £750 in next budget for grant applications
	Action: Viv Macdonald to create article and arrange to get on website
Once on website Viv to create an article for EMEWS

	5d
	Grant Applications from EMOA Members
There were 3 applications for grants from EMOA. It was agreed based on the costs for their tours the following would be provided:
Euan Tebbutt       £120

Nick Malbon        £120

Ben Beresford     £200
	Action: Viv Macdonald to provide funds to the applicants and request they write an article for EMEWS.

	5e
	EMOA Event Officials Conference Feedback
Ranald Macdonald provided feedback on the EMOA Event Officials conference. The main points were:

· Beginner Planners / Controllers need a separate event as part of the development day – this event should be kept for experienced officials

· Should ideally be separate activities for planners / controllers / mappers

· It would be good if could have this event on same day as the development day

· It did demonstrate the need for this sort of event 

The 2012 rules booklet has been distributed to controllers and planners at most clubs.

The cost of the day was £323 and for printing the rules the cost was £148

It is recommended that all officials read the articles by Barry Elkington. (Go to http://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/page/handbook_mapping and see articles per course by Barry Elkington)

	

	6a
	Correspondence Received - Auditors

The auditors have given British Orienteering an ultimatum that the accounts must be created professionally, and consistently.
	

	6b
	Correspondence Received - Budget

There is no longer finance available from UK Sport. Sport England will only provide funding aimed at increasing participation. There is therefore no money in the BO Budget unless it comes via income. The budget is planned to spend more on training and volunteers, but will also provide some funding to support elite athletes.
	

	6c
	Correspondence Received – Governance Action Plan

The Governance Action Plan means that British Orienteering must do things in line with Sport England directives. This includes that BO Directors must include 1/3 of their members as independent directors (It is proposed at this stage that an independent director should be one who has not been involved in the national governance structure, including the Board, or any national committee or group). In addition it is proposed that at least 25% of the Board must be male, and at least 25% must be female)
	

	6d
	Correspondence Received – Limelight Proposal

Limelight are a commercial firm, and Sport England are insisting that participation must be driven forward and they expect BO to take on someone (ideally Limelight) to drive forward participation. It is probable that if BO don’t go this way the funding for participation will still go to Limelight but with no input from BO (and could lose control of how we integrate participation in to orienteering).
	

	6.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League 2012  

Events currently listed, each having eight courses (W, Y. O. LG. SG, G, BL and BR) all Events at Level C:

Events have taken place at  Shining Cliff (DVO),  Blidworth (NOC), Welbeck DSFC (LEI), Thieves Wood (LEI),  Lindop (DVO), South Common (LOG), Ratby (LEI), Riber/Bow Woods (DVO), Thoresby North (NOC), Bradgate Park, Allestree (DVO), and Burbage Common (LEI) which have been included in the EM League. 
The following events are scheduled to take place:

9th September: Longshaw (DVO)

21st October: Byrons Walk (NOC)

28th October: Carsington (DVO)

4th November: Spring Cottage (LEI)

11th November: Wellow (NOC)

23rd December: Walesby (NOC)

30th December: Beacon Hill (LEI)

Everything appears to be on track in the League at this stage.

(b) Sending around Fixtures list updates around other East Midland clubs appears to be working.
(c) 2012 Urban League
The first Urban League event took place and had a lot of good feedback. It was agreed that the trophies are only for eligible EM members. Next year events are being planned and DVO have already allocated 2 events for next year.

 (d) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) Eyam Moor is this years East Midlands Champs on 25th Nov

(ii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC - February 3rd at Sherwood Forest. 

(iii) CompassSport Cup and Trophy 1st Round on 17th February 2013 - LEI to host the Level B Event -  Fineshade Woods.
(iv) British Sprint Championships 2013 – LEI - April 20th at Loughborough University. 

(v) British Middle Championships 2013 - DVO - April 21st at Stanton Moor. Site visit has taken place.

(vi) Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - LOG - July 7th - Belton Park – site visit taken place. 
(vii) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park. Asked Katherine Hughes (NOC) to assist with schools to get a controller.
(e) LEI have requested to host British Night Champs, was proposed for 2015 but now likely to be 27th Feb 2016
	

	7
	JK2014 – Correspondence has now taken place with Helen Errington who is even co-ordinator. They would like EM help. Now awaiting information on how best they can get us involved. 
	

	8 
	Report on Events and Competitions Committee

Copy was circulated in advance of the meeting by Ernie Williams
	

	9
	Report on National Forest

Roy Denney had circulated a report on the National Forest
Also note the independent review of forestry by the Government has just been published
	

	10
	EMEWS 

(a) Next issue will be out  at end of July
(b) Then may need a short edition as a pre-cursor to the AGM (as a reminder) 
	

	11
	AGM Requirements

We desperately need all of the key roles to be filled after the AGM. We need a Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Financial Secretary, Development Officer and Minute taker roles to be filled. We should have Financial Secretary but most of other roles are required. Please request volunteers
	Action: Club Reps to request people to fulfil these roles

	12
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
17th Sept 2012 (AGM)
22nd Oct 2012
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